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Mr President,

New Zealand commends the roles that civil society and non-government organisations play in supporting the Lao PDR Government’s social and development objectives. In this regard New Zealand recommends that the Lao PDR Government fully enable civil society and NGO groups to conduct their activities, and recommends that the Government conduct a thorough and credible investigation into all and any unresolved cases of disappearances of civil society workers in Lao PDR.
Regarding freedom of expression, New Zealand recommends that the Lao PDR Government re-examine recent legislation that limits dissemination of certain information via the internet, including through social media.
Sound government financial planning is essential to achieving socio-economic goals and for the health of the country more broadly. New Zealand recommends that the Lao PDR Government implement the national action plan to combat corruption, including strengthening of laws and enforcement, and provide greater resource to independent anti-corruption bodies. 

Finally, New Zealand commends the Lao PDR Government’s ongoing commitment to improving access to and quality of basic education especially for women and girls.   We recommend that the Lao PDR Government continue to work to address factors such as a lack of teachers, school facilities and the marked differences between the quality of educational institutions in urban and rural areas.
Thank you Mr President. 

